Dear Friends, 

Our 6th and final Christian leadership training conference in Montevideo, Uruguay was fantastic! Thank you so much for praying.  God has been and is doing an incredible work among the Pastors and Christians leaders who have been attending the six conferences over these past 2 ½ years. The requirement has been for every attendee to train at least 10 other Christian leaders or potential leaders in the same material that they have been trained in. My son David, who teaches with me, and I supply 10 additional training notebooks for each attendee to use to train others.

Approximately 800 Christian leaders were at this final conference! At the end of this conference, we had a graduation ceremony for all of those who had attended all six conferences AND had trained at least 10 others. We were excited to hear some of the stories of those who have attended. Alejandro Ferreiros from Argentina trained 64! He told us that the material we are teaching is outstanding!  It is so practical and helpful, and it is so clear and understandable.  

Silvia Marta Arn is the Director of Strategic Development for the National Evangelical Alliance of Argentina, and she trained 52!  She told us that these 52 are only the beginning.  She will begin training others as soon as she finishes the last lessons with her current 52.  Another trained 47! Most of the others trained the required 10 or 10+. That is multiplication! That is exponential growth!

Our final lesson was “The Ultimate Purpose of Leadership—Fulfilling the Great Commission.” My good friend Al Stouse skillfully taught a bonus lesson, “The Simple Gospel Message.” Only eternity will reveal how the Lord has used this leadership training to bring many to Himself and to help them become fully devoted followers of Christ.  Carlos, a former alcoholic who is now a believer and is taking the training, told us that this leadership training has changed his life!

Your partnership with us through your prayers and financial support make it possible for me to continue to serve the Lord in this way.  What God is doing in and through the lives of these Christians who we are training is only possible because of your faithfulness and obedience to Christ in supporting TRAIN.  Thank you, thank you, thank you!  Please continue to pray for these leaders as they continue their training and as they put into practice the concepts they have been taught.
In August we go back to Rio de Janeiro, Brazil to train about 800 Pastors and Christian leaders for the 3rd time.  We have been invited to go to Moscow in November to train Pastors and Christian leaders there, and we will go if the monies are available.  We are currently working out a date to go to Bangalore, India for 2 ½ weeks to train the seminary students there in Christian leadership.

Your partnership makes this ministry and these results possible.  We greatly appreciate you!

Your friend,

Sam
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